
Dear Brendan 
 
Yet another application for this site in Windmill Street was discussed at Bloomsbury CAAC’s most 
recent meeting.  A different application number, a different object - last time it was a caravan, now it 
is a shipping container that is proposed for location on the 4th floor of this building. What is going 
on? 
 
I refer you to previous correspondence from BCAAC on this issue (attached). 
 
Our opinion remains the same: we object strongly to the application for the following reasons: the 
site lies within the Charlotte Street Conservation Area and any inappropriate addition to the 4th 
floor (such as a shipping container) will be intrusive to the host building, impact negatively on local 
views and cause harm to the Conservation Area. 
 
Best wishes 
 
Debbie Radcliffe 
For BCAAC 
61b Judd Street, London WC1H 9QT 
 


